
 
Minutes of the November 14, 2006 Meeting 

 
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman Gregor. Present were all Supervisors; Carol 
Merryman, Mike Galassi, Ken Cogan, Meg Bernhardt from the Evening Sun and Scot Pitzer from the 
Gettysburg Times. Mrs. Ford was absent. The meeting was tape-recorded. 
 
Mrs. Underwood made a motion to approve the Minutes of the October 24, 2006 meeting as presented, 
seconded by Mr. Weikert and carried. 
 
Mr. Weikert made a motion to approve the Minutes of the October 26, 2006 Budget Workshop, seconded 
by Mr. Shealer and carried. 
 
Mr. Weikert made a motion to approve the bills list in the amount of $43,472.47 from the General Fund 
and $114.00 from the Park and Rec Fund, seconded by Mrs. Underwood and carried. 
 
Chief Boehs presented a written and oral report of police activities for the month of October including: 244 
complaints and 100 combined arrests. He also reported that the department patrolled 8,345 miles of roads. Mr. 
Weikert asked how many times the township’s department is assisted by Gettysburg Borough’s department? 
Chief Boehs will start tracking that. 
 
No visitors addressed the Board. 
 
Mr. Waybright made a motion to approve a Planning Exemption for Adams County Christian Academy 
for an additional 3 EDUs for a proposed 7,800 sq. ft. classroom addition seconded by Mrs. Underwood 
and carried. 
 
Mr. Shealer reported that the township received a request for speed limit signs on Deatrick Drive and the Police 
Department did a traffic study and are recommending that a speed limit of 15 MPH be placed on that road. Mr. 
Shealer made a motion to post a speed limit on Deatrick Drive of 15 MPH seconded by Mr. Weikert and 
carried. 
 
Mr. Shealer also reported that he received a request for speed limit signs on Boyd’s School Road Ext. and the 
Police’s recommendation for that road is 25 MPH. Mr. Weikert made a motion to post a speed limit on 
Boyd’s School Road, Ext. (west of Rt. 34) of 25 MPH seconded by Mrs. Underwood and carried. 
 
Mr. Shealer also reported that he received a request for the township to place a STOP sign at the intersection of 
Herr’s Ridge Road and the entrance to Camelot Square (a private development.) Mr. Shealer stated that he feels 
that it would be appropriate to place the sign. He added that it can be installed before the ordinance is amended, 
but it can not be enforced. Mr. Shealer made a motion to place a STOP sign at the intersection of Herr’s 
Ridge Road and the entrance to Camelot Square seconded by Mr. Weikert and carried. 
 
Lastly, Mr. Shealer reported that there is a crack in the containment tank around the gasoline tank and it is 
allowing water to get in. He added that the interior tank is secure. This will have to be repaired and the 
contractor is getting him some prices. He added that this also happened to the diesel tank and the company who 
built the tanks has declared bankruptcy and moved to Mexico so we have no recourse. 
 
Mr. Weikert reported that he attended the Association of Township Officials (ATO) Annual Convention on 
November 8, 2006 at York Springs. He reported the township’s name was drawn to be in charge of the 
Resolutions Committee. He also reported that ATO will meet bi-annually now and Walton Davis will be used if 
ATO needs legal services. 
 



The Zoning Officer’s report for October was reviewed. 
 
Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. by motion of Mr. Shealer, seconded by 
Mrs. Underwood and carried. 
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Subject to approval by the Board. 


